DUNNINGTON SQUASH CLUB  

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

21st May 2018
Chairman’s Report
Introduction
I am pleased to confirm that the club has had another successful year with improvements to the facilities, success on the courts and development of our juniors.

However, as with business, to stand still is to go backwards, so please be assured that the committee will continue to drive forward with measures to improve the playing facilities, to develop the players and to make the club more accessible to all our members. 

We have become one of the top clubs in the York and District area and our target must be to build on this to keep the club moving forward.

Club Development
Very pleased to note that our adult membership is rising steadily and that we would need to go back some 20yrs. to see a higher membership.  While there is no  one single factor I am sure that Fraser’s work with social media is a very significant factor. Many thanks to Fraser for all his work with the development iof the club membership.

I am pleased to see that court usage has been at an all time high (since the introduction of MyCourts ). This is very encouraging as it is more indicative of a “healthy” club than the number of members.
IAt tyhe end of March the club hosted our first PSA ranking event with 16 aspiring players coming from near and far to play. The event was over 2 days and produced some great squash. Thanks to Fraser and Ed Shannon for making this happen.
Coaching
The key Sunday morning junior coaching session has been delivered by Mark Shipley and this is proving to be a great success. While numbers fluctuate we have a core of developing players and this is steadily growing.
Mark is very well supported by both Steve Saunders and Hugh Mannering. 

This coaching has been supplemented/complemented by a further session delivered by Gary and Matt. This allows keen players to play more often and helps to attract a wider range of players.  

Can I offer my personnel thanks to the whole coaching team, They are elevating our players to county standard and beyond, are attracting good quality players into the club and  making  the junior coaching a great success. Well done all of you.
The committee is committed to seeing the playing standard at the club improve, and believes that this will only be achieved in the long term by commitment to a culture of coaching. This coaching starts with the juniors and is being extended to all club members.
Junior Development

While pleased with the progress of all our junior players I am delighted to confirm that we have a number of juniors competing in both Yorkshire and national events. Thanks to the coaching team form their development and to all the parents that make time available to take them to these events. 
Court Maintenance

The courts maintenance is an ongoing program and this last summer saw further work to replace plaster and general maintenance.
The MyCourt booking system will be completely updated and after a number of teething problems that were associated with the soft ware I am pleased to see that it is once again functioning correctly and efficiently. 
 A scheme has been developed to install glass backs to both courts 2 and 3 and due to the complexity and cost this is needing very careful evaluation to ensure that it can be undertaken on budget and to the required tight time scale. The review is currently ongoing with no final decision made..
Yorkshire, Harrogate and York and District  Leagues
Our Yorkshire League teams have had another successful season and have once again won the league. Thanks to the whole team as we have again been treated to some great squash. 
We have this year entered a 3 man team into the Harrogate league. This has provided some good competition and is attracting some new players to our club. Pleased to confirm that the team was promoted and will compete in Div 1 next year. Many thanks to Darren Mould for organising this. 
Our Y & D performance has been very mixed and it is particularly troubling to record that we had to pull out our 2Nd team as we could not get sufficient players to commit. Greater effort will be made this summer to ensure that we have suitably committed players.

Our ladies 1st team also struggled and have been relegated. Hopefully we can build again to structure 3 or 4 competitive teams. 

Membership Renewal

The membership renewal is now being delivered on a rolling annual basis and we are in discussion with MyCourts on amendments that will allow greater automation and money collection on this process. 
Thanks to Clair Pethulis and Mike Stower for the tireless work that they do keeping all the memberships up to date and dealing with the new members.
Racket ball
While racket ball is being played by a number of players its take up is disappointing. Further efforts will be made to encourage  participation in this growing sport..
Club Finances

As can be seen from the registered accounts our finances are in a very healthy position and the committee are reviewing options for areas in which this money can be invested to achieve maximum development of the club.

Can I offer particular thanks to both Mike Stower for his great work throughout the year in keeping our accounts in order and to Steve Pick for undertaking the audit for us. 

Retiring Committee Members 
After many years of service we 2 key members are standing down.

Mike Stower – Mike has been the treasurer for the past 10yreas and has done a fantastic job. He has taken the accounts from a simple book keeping exercise to a very well structured system which is a credit to the club. However, his input does not stop there – he also orders the balls and the cups, assists with new membership and membership renewals, inputs all the fixtures into the booking system, keeps ahead of legislation and keeps a record of key dates. Mike input will be greatly missed and I offer my very sincere thanks for all the great work that he has done.  The rest of us are going to have to step up to full in very large hole!!! He will still of course be playing every Sunday evening. 

Robin Robson-  Robin has been secretary for the past couple of years and has done a great job with the minutes. As he is no longer playing he is election to take a less involved role. Thanks very much and very best wishes for the future. 
Chris Martin

Chairman
